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Debra A. Howland, Executive Director & Secretary 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 

April 15, 2015 

Re: Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp., Public Service Company of New 
Hampshire and Unitil Energy Systems, Inc., 
Docket No. IR 14-338 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

On behalf ofNextEra Power Marketing, LLC ("NEPM"), the comments below are 
submitted in response to an electronic mail message dated March 23 , 2015 from Commission 
Staff to the parties in the above-captioned docket. 

NEPM generally agrees with Staffs positions identified in the document attached to the 
above-referenced electronic mail message. However, with respect to statement (c)(i.e. frequency 
of auctions), NEPM agrees with holding default service auctions every 6 months for the 
residential customer class, but believes that for C&I customers, bids should be obtained more 
frequently, i.e . every 3 months. This is consistent with Staff statement (b) which indicates that 
there should be different treatment of C&I customers and Residential and Small C&I customers. 

NEPM appreciates the opportunity to submit these comments. Please contact me with 
any questions . . Thank you for your assistance. 

cc: Service List (electronic mail only) 
1298045_1 

Very truly yours, 

;<J /J ~~~ 
'Susan S. Geiger 
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